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June 2025 
 
Mr Ron Gammons, 
Vice-President 
The M G Car Club Limited 
Kimber House 
12 Cemetery Road 
Abingdon on Thames 
OX14 1AS 
 
Dear Ron, 
 
The Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs is delighted to hear The M G Car Club will 
celebrate the 95th Anniversary of the formation in 1930 and we send our hearty 
congratulations! 
 
As you know I have been associated with The Club since 1969 and it therefore occupies 
much of my life, eleven years as Secretary of the Midland Centre followed by three years 
as Chairman of the centre. 
 
We thank the Club for your loyal support of the Federation and particularly your current 
President, John Day, for nominating me for my role of chairman during his term in office. 
 
Looking at the current issue of Safety Fast I am delighted to see Old Number One on the 
front cover ably piloted by Stephen Laing of the British Motor Museum and indeed your 
strong promotion of our National Historic Vehicle Survey (NHVS).    The NHVS will fulfil a 
most important survey of the historic vehicle movement particularly as our last five year 
survey was impacted by the global pandemic. 
 
We wish you a successful lunch in the BRDC Clubhouse at Silverstone on June 7th. 

 
 
David Whale 
Chairman 


